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Rotary Club of Roseville 
Chase Inc.

MEETING on 14 NOVEMBER 2017 ( 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

District Governor  PETER WARD
Official Club Visit

 Peter Ward joined the Rotary Club of The Entrance in 2004. The                         	
 attraction at the time was the people he would be associating with and       	
 this still is the case.
 
 Peter has served as Club President first in 2007-8, again in 2011-12          
and most recently in 2014-15. In 2015-16, Peter served as the Assistant 

Governor for the Central Coast.  Peter held the office of Treasurer in 2005- 6, 
2006-7, 2009-10 and 2010-11 and Vice President in 2008-9 and 2012-13.
 
Peter has been Youth Director in 2010-11, 2013-14 and in 2014-15 and has 
supported RYPEN, RYLA, MUNA and RYDA (successfully obtaining funding for 
RYDA from the local council). in addition Peter has held chairs for membership in 
2013-14 and Foundation 2005-06 and 2008-09. Peter is a centurion and a Paul 
Harris Fellow.
 
Peter continues to work in information technology with a career spread across 
Australian and multinational companies having held local and Asia Pacific 
responsibilities for sales, operations and the occasional project.
 
Peter sees his greatest challenge as preserving what makes our District great 
while meeting the needs of our beneficiaries, partners and newest members.
 
Married to Anne, they have two adult sons,  When time permits a quick trip into 
a national park or to a beach recharges their batteries. If Peter wasn’t actively 
“making a difference” via Rotary, he would rather be sailing.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

At our meeting on the 24th October we listened to the 
Principal of Merrylands East Public School , Mr. John 
Goh. John has made some sweeping changes to the 
school and has introduced some very creative and 
innovative programs none more creative than changing 
the school hours to 8.00am to 1.15pm without the 
complete approval of the Education Department but 
with 75% of the parents support.

Sorry, but  I will not be at the club meeting on the 14th 
November as I have a medical procedure overnight at 
the Mater Hospital. I was unable to move it as it is the only time the Doctor has 
before going on leave till 2018.

At the meeting will be the DG Peter Ward and ADG Rob Byrne. I have apologised 
to each of them and they have accepted the situation. President-Elect Richard 
Green will stand in for me.

Since the last meeting, Neil Howie has firmed up the theatre night with Ku-ring-
gai Rotary and it will be a great night. Please remember to invite your friends as 
we need numbers. Lori Farrar is arranging for an early dinner at the Salt, Pepper  
and Nutmeg restaurant.

On Sunday, 29th October I wandered around with Peter Lefmann & Peter Lewis 
who were actively removing graffiti around the Roseville area. The two guys 
work as a great team, Peter Lewis doing the paper work and Peter Lefmann the 
painting.

As a reminder the AGM will be on the 5th December and all members are 
encouraged to nominate for Board positions.

Christmas Party?

President Peter
*****IMPORTANT NOTICE*****

PARTNERS NIGHT - 28 NOVEMBER 2017.

Guest Speaker Dr John Brabant
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Need to apologise, or bringing a guest ? Please advise  Attendance 
Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email 
avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without 
an apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special 
dietary requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

14 Nov DG Peter Ward
Official Visit

Pres-Elect
Richard Green

Sergeant  /
Corporals

28 Nov Dr John Brabant
Carevan Foundation Greg Muldoon

Sergeant / 
Corporals

5 Dec
Annual General Meeting and 

Board Elections Peter McKeown
Sergeant / 
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 24 October 2017
Meeting  Attendance

 				     

3   November	 Umesh BHARGAVA

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 28 Attendance Percentage 57.14%

Members Present 16 Make-ups 0

Apologies 12 Guests 2

No Apologies 0 Partners 2

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS - NOVEMBER 2017

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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NEXT MEETING - 28 NOVEMBER 2017

.
Our story

The Carevan Foundation helps to feed the homeless and disadvantaged of rural 
Australia.The founder of Carevan, Dr John Brabant has worked as in orthodontist 
in rural Australia for almost 30 years. After reading an article in the Border 
Mail entitled “It’s easier to turn away than to care” about the homeless and the 
disadvantaged people in Albury Wodonga and Northern Victoria, he decided to 
take action. 

The Carevan Foundation aims to create a sense of identity, a sense of belonging 
and a sense of achievement in those less advantaged in our society. The 
Foundation is focused on changing “us” and “them” to become “we”. After almost 
a year, the Carevan in Albury Wodonga has become an icon, a symbol that this 
community cares, and that a community through a strong volunteer network can 
fight hunger and poverty. “Sometimes a feeling from the heart becomes a jigsaw 
puzzle that is meant to be put together”. 

Carevan runs a number of programs to support it’s cause. If you would like to 
help, you can support Carevan with donations or become a volunteer.

 

Dr John Brabant, BDSc (Hons) (Sydney, MDS (Sydney)
       CAREVAN FOUNDATION

Dr Brabant graduated with his Bachelor of Dental Surgery 
(Honours) Sydney University and also received his Master of 
Dental Science (Orthodontics) from Sydney University.

He is a member of Royal Australasian College of Dental 
Surgeons, Pierre Fauchard Academy, International College of 
Dentists and Word Federation of Orthodontists.

Dr Brabant is a former Secretary and President of Australian 
Society of Orthodontics (NSW Branch) and has previously held positions as a 
tutor in Paedodontics and Prosthetic Dentistry at Sydney University and lecturer 
to Speech Pathology students at Sydney University. Dr Brabant has presented 
for Invisalign at the 2014 Invisalign Summit in Singapore, ANZ Invisalign 
Orthodontic Forum, Queenstown 2015. Dr Brabant has worked for 32 years in 
private specialist orthodontic practice and his practice, Evolve Orthodontics, won 
a Telstra Business award in 2012.
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MURDER ON THE ORIENT EXPRESS

Hoyts have offered the Preview night of the new production “Murder on the 
Orient Express” (ie The night before general release ) to all Rotary clubs for a 
fund raiser for End Polio Now.

The release date is the 9th November but Roseville Theatre can’t do it before the 
20th November. Ku-ring-gai Rotary have booked this date and are happy for us 
to assist in the organisation. ( basically putting ‘bums on seats’).

The ticket costs will be $20.00 which includes sherry and nibbles being offered 
prior to the commencement of the Movie.

Members are encouraged to invite family and friends along. We need to get 
more than 200 people.

See next page for details about booking and the evening arrangements.
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MURDER ON THE ORIENT EXPRESS -

Booking and Attendance Details
Ku-ringai Rotary have sent the email below giving details of the arrangements 
for the Murder on the Orient Express movie night. At our last meeting members 
were keen to join Ku-ring-gai and their guests in seeing what should be a terrific 
movie particularly for those who are fans of Agatha Christie and her Hercule 
Poirot novels. See the info below as to the fabulous cast with Kenneth Branagh 
as Poirot. Branagh is also the Director.

The evening for our Club will be both a social night and a fundraiser for the End 
Polio Now campaign. Ku-ring-gai will be fundraising for their community projects. 
Nibbles and a glass of wine will be provided before the movie. Our members 
have asked Lori Farrar to see if Salt, Pepper and Nutmeg or one of the other 
restaurants in the shopping strip would be able to provide a light meal before the 
show for those who would like to do that. Further info will be provided as to those 
arrangements and cost.

Please join us in what should be a fabulous evening. to avoid missing out, you do 
need to book as soon as you can as the theatre holds about 200 seats.

 We have arranged with Ku-ring-gai to split the funds raised pro-rata to the tickets 
sold through each Club. We anticipate that hopefully we will raise a little less than  
$10 per head for each $20 ticket. If you buy Seniors tickets for $13.50 we won’t 
raise much!!

Please adopt the following steps to register for the movie and to purchase your 
tickets:-
•	 register online at the link below or directly by phone or email (details below) 	
	 with Ross Egan from the Ku-ring-gai Club ensuring that for you and 	
	 each 	of your guests you add Roseville Chase after each name so that 	
	 Roseville Chase is credited with each booking;
•	 pay your $20 for you and each guest to the Ku-ring-gai bank account 		
	 referred to below again ensuring that you add Roseville Chase after 	
	 your name; 
•	 advise me by email to neilhowie@bigpond.com of the booking for you and 	
	 the names of your guests and the amount paid; and
•	 collect your tickets on the evening from the Rotary desk.
Please let me know any queries
Cheers

Neil Howie 0419699996 and neilhowie@bigpond.com
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LAST MEETING 24 OCTOBER - JOHN  GOH
John spoke about how his School, Merrylands East Public School, is educating 
primary level students. His talk was entitled “What Children can do”. John has 
been a teacher for 30 years and for the last 12 years has been Principal at 
Merrylands East PS, a School with 380 students with 40 different language 
backgrounds.

John was one of the first Principals to alter School hours as he recognised that 
young students were fatigued after lunch. Parents supported the change after 
a 72% positive survey. He had walls removed to allow open-style learning so 
that in any one space there could be multiple learning activities taking place. He 
engaged students in the learning process and changed approaches to teaching 
by integrating literacy, numeracy, science, history into relevant situations. 

He uses a wide range of technology. Even at the student’s young age, he is 
developing work skills approaches to learning so that the students will be better 
equipped to meet changing work environments in the future.

PP Ian Fraser.

RESIGNATION - ROBERT BRELL PHF
All members will be saddened to receive the following letter from Robert Brell;

“I regret to advise that I wish to resign from Roseville Chase Rotary as from 
today’s date (3rd November 2017).

I have been a member for over 11 years but I have now become involved in 
other things and as a result I am not participating in Rotary projects as I should 
and have done in earlier years. I now find I do not have the same energy or 
enthusiasm as I used to have in Rotary and I believe the Club needs younger 
members to be involved.

I thank the Club and its present and past members who have been so supportive 
of me, and it has been a real pleasure to meet and enjoy their company. 

I wish you and the Club a happy and prosperous future and I hope to keep in 
touch from time to time.”

Our Club wishes Robert and Sarah all the best for the future and express our 
appreciation to Robert for his excellent service and contribution to the Club.
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The Club has been offered the following BBQ’s at Bunnings;
Saturday   2 December - Chatswood
Saturday 16 December - Belrose

PLEASE DIARISE THE DATES NOW - 
and advise Grant Campbell of any shifts you can do.

No response/outcome as yet on the request for an increase in the selling price of 
the sausage sandwich or drinks.

RYLA APPLICATION DEADLINE EXTENDED

The application deadline for RYLA 2018 is 
being extended. The date for final application 
submissions is now Thursday November 30th.
 

Many clubs have already sorted out applicants and sponsorship, but many still 
have not. It is important for the success of this long-standing and renowned 
program that every club consider sponsorship of one or more applicants.
 The District RYLA Committee is available to answer your questions. If you have 
more eager applicants than you are looking to sponsor, or if you are looking to 
sponsor and are having trouble finding a suitable applicant, we may be able to 
assist.
 
If you have any further questions or would like to have a RYLA facilitator speak at 
your Rotary Club, please do not hesitate to contact me at ryla@rotarydistrict9685.
org.au or 0412244987.

Alan Oertel
RYLA Chair 2017/18

NOTE;
The Club has received 2 applications for consideration.
One applicant, Emma Humphries,  has been interviewed and spoke to the 
meeting on 24 October. The second applicant will be interviewed in due 
course.
Director Ted Anderson will then determine the Club’s position regarding 
both applications.
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Book now at the early bird rate!
Join us in Sydney, Australia for the Rotary International Presidential 
Peacebuilding Conference 2018 (RIPPC 2018),  one of the six Rotary Peace 
Conferences to be held across the world. RIPPC 2018 is taking place on 17 
March 2018 at Town Hall Sydney.

Early bird registrations close on 13 December 
2017 so make sure you get in quick to receive 
your discounted rate.
 
Meet one of our Keynote speakers 
Steve Killelea

Steve Killelea AM is an accomplished entrepreneur in high technology 
business development and at the forefront of philanthropic activities focused on 
sustainable development and peace.
	  
As the founder of the Institute for Economics and Peace, Steve’s presentation 
will discuss the results of innovative research aimed at calculating the economic 
impact of violence to the global economy and the potential additional economic 
benefits that can flow from improvements in peace.
 
 

PEACEBUILDING CONFERENCE - 17 MARCH 2018
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Sponsorship opportunities
Sponsor with us for maximum brand positioning, exposure and interactive 
networking opportunities with delegates.

We are delighted to offer numerous sponsorship opportunities. Contact the 
Sponsorship team on rippc2018@arinex.com.au to secure your sponsorship 
today.
 
Conference Supporters
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Your opportunity to be involved!
 
Between November 16-19 we have a delegation of 120 Rotarians and their 
partners from District 3232 from Chennai India here in District 9685.  The 
delegation will visit our district for a Friendship Exchange having completed 
the first half of their visit in Victoria.  DG Peter would like to invite all clubs to 
participate in this historic exchange at events hosted at various zones in our 
district.  District 3232 is very keen to establish Sister club relationships. This 
supports part of the Rotary objective to build international understanding and 
goodwill. Sister clubs share club information, projects and activities.
 
The RFE members will stay at the  PARKROYAL Parramatta.
 
Thursday 16 November
•	 Arrival from Melbourne – Flight Details to be confirmed. 
•	 Dinner – Sydney Showboat Departing Kings Street Wharf Darling Harbour 
(Cluster 2 & Cluster 5 / Zones City North, North Shore, Upper North Shore and 
Beaches) – Those interested to attend can contact Rtn. Haran Ramachandran for 
booking.

Friday 17 November
•	 Day Trip to Blue Mountains (Cluster 3 / Zones – Blue Mountains and 
Nepean)
•	 Multi Zone Dinner – Pennant Hills Golf Club (Cluster 1 / Zones The Hills, 
Northwestern, Riverside and Hawkesbury)  – see attached flyer.

Saturday 18 November
•	 Day Trip Central Coast (Cluster 4 / Zones Central Coast, Lower Central 
Coast and Upper Central Coast)
•	 RAWCS Dinner – Diggers RSL Club, The Entrance

Sunday 19 November
•	 Sydney City Tour
•	 Dinner meeting – Harris Park (Little India) (United India Association, 
Consortium of Tamil Associations, Australian Tamil Chamber of Commerce and 
Australian Medical AID Foundation). 

 Rotarians are also welcome to join the Sunday Night Dinner at Harris Park.  
Dinner Cost $40 + BYO (No corkage) .

 Cont. next page....

ROTARY FRIENDSHIP EXCHANGE
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A number of the Indian clubs are interested in sister club arrangements. A sister 
club is one that has a sharing relationship with another club, preferably an 
international club. This supports part of the Rotary objective to build international 
understanding and goodwill. Sister clubs share club information, projects and 
activities.
 
Ideally, such clubs should have some club members visit each other periodically. 
On such visits, visiting Rotarians can be home hosted, experience something of 
the club, district, culture and the country. Visiting Rotarians can visit local club 
projects, club meetings and district activities. Visiting Rotarians can also be 
encouraged to support proposed local and international projects.
 
It is possible for sister clubs to participate in important club meetings via internet 
video connections. Club bulletins should be exchanged on a regular basis and 
project reports.  It is important to maintain regular contact with sister clubs to build 
a strong relationship and knowledge of each other and each other’s country.
 
Contact Hara Ramachandran haran01@bigpond.com or Jim Sifonis 
dimitry8@bigpond.com for further information and to get involved.
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31  
 
A Division of Cancercare Australia Limited ABN 35 154 219 057 
PO Box 3225, Erina  NSW  2250                          Under the auspices of the Rotary Club of East Gosford Inc. 
Ph:  02 4349 5555 / Fax:  02 43495 5596                 District 9685   
admin.bowelcare@bigpond.com 
www.bowelcare.org.au                           1st October, 2017 
 

BOWELCARE ANNUAL REPORT 2017 
 
BowelCare Rotary Club of East Gosford Inc. District 9685 together with District 9710 and parts of Districts 9675 and 9670 
have successfully completed their 27th annual bowel cancer awareness program in the community. 
 
For the third year we chose to use the Australian made Faecal Immunochemical Test (FIT) manufactured by Clinical 
Genomics, which was branded under the Rotary banner for our BowelCare Program.  The test kit again was well received by 
our participants, but sales were down on the previous year.  This is mainly due to the National Bowel Cancer Screening 
Program increasing their eligible age brackets for the free screening kit.  However there is a strong need for us to continue as 
the age bracket 75 and over are not included to receive the free Government test.  The table below gives a good indication of 
our need to continue with the BowelCare program. 
 
Program 2017 Results:  (as at 30.09.2017):                     Compliance Table:  (Kits tested via age groupings) 
Faecal Immunochemical Test (FIT) kits sold:   21,039   
Total kits tested by CG:    17408  
Total compliance for 2016:            82%  
Positives detected:          679 
 
Participation in Program 2017: 
Rotary clubs              93 
Pharmacies           742 
 

 
My sincere thanks for the support received from the following who helped to make this year’s program successful: 
Pharmacies, Royal Institute for Deaf and Blind School; PP Geoff Saville and Carlingford Rotary Club helpers; radio stations and 
newspapers; BowelCare Coordinators, Rotarians and Karen and Barbara from the BowelCare office. 
 
Special thanks to Sheryl for submissions, and to the following Clubs for their generous ClubGRANTS donations:  Club York; 
Canada Bay Club; Central Coast Leagues Club; Goulburn Soldiers Club Ltd; Goulburn Workers Club;  Lithgow District Workmen 
Club; Merimbula RSL; Pittwater RSL Club; Queanbeyan Kangaroo Rugby Leagues Football Club; Revesby Workers Club; Ryde-
Eastwood Leagues Club; Triglav - Mounties Group; Shoalhaven Ex-Servicemen’s Club. 
 
 
BowelCare Program 2018 
D9685 (Sydney) and (Central Coast), D9710, D9675, D9670:   1st April, 2018 to 31st May 2018 

 
Through the ongoing support and dedication from all involved we will continue to secure the success and continuation of this 
valuable program.  Your loyalty to BowelCare and the community is greatly appreciated. 
 
To Rotary Districts 9685, 9710, 9675 and 9670 it was a pleasure working with you.  As in previous years, your participation 
was a great success and provided a much appreciated and valuable service to your local community. 
 
We sincerely thank you all and look forward to working with you in Program 2018. 
 

 
Rod Chippindale, Director 
Cancercare Australia Limited 

Ages Male Female Total Positives Positivity 
<40 47 73 120 3 2.5% 
40-49 257 336 593 14 2.4% 
50-59   653 924 1577 42 2.7% 
60-69 1745 2513 4258 119 2.8% 
70-74 1121 1648 2769 81 2.9% 
75 + 3502 4588 8091 420 5.2% 
Total 7326 10082 17408 679 3.9% 
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ROTARY CLUB OF ROSEVILLE CHASE INC

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
 5th December 2017

		  Roseville Golf Club, 4 Links Avenue, Roseville, NSW	

Notice is hereby given that the Twenty Eight’th Annual General Meeting of 
members of the Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Inc. will be held at the Roseville 

Golf Club, 4 Links Avenue, Roseville, NSW on Tuesday, 5th December 2017, 
commencing at 6.30 p.m.

Financial membership; By-law 20.12.(2) provides that “ a member is not entitled 
to vote at any general meeting of the club unless all money due and payable by 

the member, to the club has been paid”.

BUSINESS:-

1.	 Confirmation of Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 6th December         	
	 2016.

2.	 Matters arising from Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 6th 		
	 December 2016.

3.	 President’s and Directors’ Reports for Year Ended 30 June 2017.

4.      Financial Statements and Accounts for Year ended 30 June 2017

5.	 Annual Membership Dues for 2018/19.

6.	 Admission Fee (New Member Joining Fee) - 2018/2019

7.	 Appointment of Independent Honorary Auditor for the financial year ending 		
	 30 June 2018.

8.	 Special Resolutions

9	 Election of Office Bearers and Directors.

10	 General Business.

Peter Lefmann
Secretary
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF ROSEVILLE CHASE INC

NOMINATION FORM FOR OFFICE BEARER AND DIRECTOR POSITIONS ON 
THE BOARD  for 2018/2019

Nominations are invited for the following Office Bearer and Director positions on 
the Board for the Rotary year 2018/2019. 

The positions are:-

1. President –Elect (President 2019/2020)/ Club Service 
2. Secretary
3. Treasurer
4. Club Administration and Membership Director
5. Rotary Foundation  and Funding Director
6. Vocational and Community Service Director
7. International and Youth Service Director

Please give due consideration to members you consider would provide a 
worthwhile contribution to these positions and portfolios.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Nomination Form

As a member of The Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Inc.

I__________________________ nominate______________________

For the position of; (Tick applicable position)
	 * President-Elect (President 2019/2010)
	 * Secretary
	 * Treasurer
	 * Director 
on the board for the Rotary year 2018/2019

Proposer Sign:_________________________ Date:______________

Nominee Sign:_________________________ Date:______________

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Please email or post your nomination/s to Secretary Peter Lefmann by   

Sunday 30th November 2017 at the latest.

Email:plefmann@bigpond.net.au            Address: P O Box 105 Roseville 2069
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Our small team of Graffiti Busters had a very successful day on Sunday – on the 
annual Graffiti Removal Day (a NSW state-wide campaign supported by NSW 
Govt and many other organisations).
Peter Lefmann and Peter Lewis were out from about 9:00 to 1:00 with the Graffiti 
Busters trailer and visited 16 sites. We were joined by President Peter and 
partner Janette for part of the morning.
We cleaned off (mainly painted over) almost every one of them. One site, we 
found to have been already cleaned by another, unknown, party.

We would like to thank our Rotary Friends John Hammond and Will Rogers for 
identifying a number of sites – we need the continued help of ‘spotters’ to advise 
us of new defacing of private and public property
(the vandals, somehow, should be made aware that it is a criminal offense – not 
just a ‘youthful expression of …….. ‘ (??). Young offenders may get a ‘slap on the 
wrist’, community service orders etc but there can be large fines and even prison 
sentences imposed).

In addition to being a ‘spotter’, Friend John has also been active in his area, 
painting over graffiti on a number of occasions. Thank you John!

One of the biggest concerns, and disappointments, is that sub-species have 
attacked the Rotary Roseville Chase Playground. A number of sandstone blocks 
have had black ‘tags’ sprayed on them  We tried some removal solution and stiff 
brush on one of the tags – but with little effect. It would need the high-pressure 
water jet to make any impression. We were unable to locate any water tap at the 
site and would, maybe, have to seek the help of a neighbouring property across 
Griffith Ave. We would appreciate any suggestions, help, that any other members 
can give. The quicker the graffiti is removed, the better – graffiti often attracts 
other morons.

Graffiti on sandstone and similar surfaces is notorious – difficult to remove and 
often leaves a visible ‘shadow’. A an effective, but less desirable answer is to 
paint over it with a sandstone or similar matching coloured paint. Our experience 
with various brick walls, is that the ‘paint-over’ blends in quite well, is not 
very noticeable, and makes any revisits by idiots easy to combat. Again, any 
suggestions, help – will be gratefully received.

I will be making our official report-back to the Graffiti Removal Day organisation 
on our work on Sunday

PP Peter Lewis

GRAFFITI REMOVAL DAY - REPORT BY PETER LEWIS
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STUART AND SANDRA FRITH - NEWS FROM ABROAD

Competition No 5 - 26 September
Winner - David Brand; Presented at Meeting on 14 November

Competition No 6 Winner - 10 October Meeting
No entries received.

Competition No 7 Winner - 24 October Meeting
Winner - Sue Ward; Presented at meeting on 14 November 

NOTE; THERE IS NO COMPETITION IN THIS WEEK’S BULLETIN - I have run 
out of space and more dissappointingly, bottles of wine!!!!

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY;
Birthdays are good for your health.
Studies show that thos who have more birthdays live longer.

MEMBERS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION

Stuart Frith is a prolific diary writer whenever he and Sandy go on their overseas 
trips -  his 2nd instalment of their current tour is 24 A4 size pages.

But this entry from 1 and 2 October is quite interesting;

Sunday 1 October 2017
Flight from Las Vegas to San Diego by South West Airlines ..........................
Landed in San Diego about 11.30am and caught a cab to the cruise terminal.....

Monday 02 October 2017
Wind picked up all night and blowing about Force 6 in the morning. 

The news started to filter through about the mass shooting in Las Vegas 
on the Sunday evening. This was a real shock, because the gunman was 
on the 32nd floor of the building which our hotel had been in – we were on 
the 35th floor! If he had attacked a day earlier we would not have made the 
cruise ship in time!
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Club Administration 				   Director Greg Muldoon

	 Membership				   Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson		
	 Social					    Peter McKeown and 4 partners
	 Programs				    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
	 Public Relations			   TBA

Vocational & Community Service	 Director David Brand

	 Vocational Service	 		  Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
	 Community Service		  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service		 Director Ted Anderson

            International Service		  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
	 Youth Service			   Ian Fraser,  Diana Wilkinson
	

Rotary Foundation & Funding	 Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian Garrard,
	 Funding				    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance Officer		  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor			   Ross Symons

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair			   Diana Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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